
 

TOWN OF LAKEVILLE 

Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes 

September 8, 2011 – 6:30 PM 
 

        On September 8, 2011, the Board of Selectmen held a meeting at 6:30 PM at the Town 

Office Building in Lakeville.  The meeting was called to order by Chairman Olivier at 6:31 PM.   

Selectmen present were: Selectman Belliveau, Selectman Olivier and Selectman Maksy.  Also 

present was Rita Garbitt, Town Administrator.  Cindy Dow was recording for the Middleboro 

Gazette.   

 

Request for One Day All Alcohol Liquor License-Park Commission  

 

    Chairman Olivier read the request from the Park Commission for a One Day All Alcohol 

Liquor License for September 9, 2011 from 10:00 AM to 5:00 PM.  This is for the DePuy 

Company Outing.   

 

     Upon a motion made by Selectman Maksy; seconded by Selectman Belliveau it was: 

 

VOTED:  Approve the One Day All Alcohol Liquor License requested by the Park 

Commission for the DePuy Company Outing on September 9, 2011 from 10:00 

AM to 5:00 PM. 

                      Unanimous in favor. 

 

New Business 

 

The Board discussed the letter received from the Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) 

regarding Lakeville’s MS4 General Permit Annual Report for Year 8. Ms. Garbitt explained the 

original Permit was for five (5) years and expired on May 1, 2008 but was continued in effect for 

another two (2) years.  The Department of Environmental Protection (DEP) discontinued their 

notification process for years six (6) and seven (7), so numerous communities throughout 

Massachusetts, including Lakeville, failed to file their Annual Reports for May 1, 2009 and May 

1, 2010.    The new MS4 General Permit was supposed to go into effect in August 2011, so Ms. 

Garbitt did not file the May 1, 2011 Annual Permit.  

 

After further discussion, upon a motion made by Selectman Maksy; seconded by Selectman 

Belliveau, the Board:  

 

VOTED: To issue a check in the amount of Six Thousand ($6,000.00) to the Environmental 

Protection Agency (EPA).   

  Unanimous in favor.  

 

Adjournment  

 

     Upon a motion made by Selectman Maksy, seconded by Selectman Belliveau, the Board 

 

     VOTED: To adjourn the Selectmen’s Meeting at 6:50 PM.      

  Unanimous in favor.   


